

# TRENTHAM RUNNING CLUB COMMITTEE MINUTES

MAY 2017

Date | time 16/05/2017 8:15 PM |

## In Attendance

Lionel Jones, Dan Jordan, Dan Maddock, Kaye Morrissey, Richard O'Keeffe, Deb Thomas

## Apologies

Ryan Procter, Fiona Ratic, Craig Taylor

## Actions from last meeting

- RP to email dates to offer First Aid training. Postpone to June.
- £1k Council grant; CT resubmitting application. DJ has applied for another £1k grant. Update at June meeting.
- Club website. DM is progressing with FR to find a suitable host. Update at June meeting.
- Parents running group; Kerryann Maddock is awaiting her LIRF licence. RP will discuss with parents. Update at June meeting.
- TT: DM and KM will begin to promote via Facebook. KM and DT will bring goody bag ideas to June meeting.
- Kit costs: KM will review the prices and will keep a record of orders to ensure payments are not missed and that the club is not making a loss.

## Actions from AGM meeting

- Ken Pearson suggested for Water Aid charity buckets to be present at each TT race. DT has contacted Water Aid and will look at the practicality of arranging this.
- Date of BBQ evening: Tuesday 4 July 2017. Date to be communicated to members via 5MM.
- Clubmark. Remains as a work in progress with Ken Pearson assisting.
- Ken Pearson suggested that members completing 'admin' duties for the club to receive recognition. Committee agreed and decided that those individuals should be shown in the 'credits' on the club website and will receive thanks at the 2017 club awards evening. KP to update website.

## Treasurer's report

- DJ provided updates on accounts: junior account remains healthy, senior account has increased with membership renewals.

## Membership

- LJ confirmed the memberships are being received and will update figures at the June meeting. LJ suggested the 5MM encourage members to renew by 31 May 2017 (EA cut off 30 June 2017).

## NSCCL 2017/18

- DT attended NSCCL AGM where an increase in affiliation fees was decided and the fee payable depends on the size of the club. Larger clubs, such as Trentham, where male and female senior and junior teams are entered, will increase to £170. DT proposed the fees should be split 50/50 with the juniors, therefore £85 each from the senior and junior accounts.

## Club Handicap Race Proposal

- Andy Clinton proposed to host a club handicap race; whilst a good idea, the suggestion is similar to the race held on the summer BBQ evening. DT will ask Andy to help with the race organisation at the BBQ evening race in the first place.

## New Beginners Group

- DT will contact all LIRF runners to select a convenient June/July date for the Beginner's course to be commenced, and ensure that a leader will be present for the entire ten weeks to take the group. The beginner's leadership can be shared amongst all LIRF runners. The date will then be advertised.

## AOB

- ROK suggested flowers to be sent to the club member currently undergoing chemotherapy. DT will arrange.

## Date of Next Meeting

[Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> June 2017 | **8:15 PM**], [Trentham Rugby Club Meeting Room]